Hello everyone. My name is Doug Burton
and | am the president of the Sherwood
Park Fish and Game association for 2017. In
reality that means that | have to try and
keep up with the 30 or so volunteers that
actually run the various programs and day
to day business of the club.

| have been a club member since 2001 and
have spent 5 years on the executive pri-
marily as big game chair. Like a lot of you |
joined the club so that | would have a safe,
clean place to check out my hunting rifles
and get a bit of much needed practice once
and a while. | have found out that the club
offers so much more and | encourage each
of you to take full advantage of what the
club has to offer.

The range itself offers opportunities for ar-
chery, black powder, trap, pistol and rifle
enthusiasts to get together at casual
“shoots” throughout the spring and sum-
mer months. The property itself offers hik-
ing, camping and fishing opportunities. So
come out, get involved and take advantage
of what your membership has to offer.

SHERWOOD PARK
FISH & GAME ASSOCIATION
MAY 2016 - AUGUST 2017

Information on coming events is posted on
the website and in the newsletter.

It has taken a couple of months to get the
2017 memberships in place. We have ap-
proximately 2600 range members this year.
By the time family and non range members
are added it brings our total membership
for 2017 to 5225. Just over 200 of them are
new members. Orientation sessions were
held for them in February and March.
There is a final makeup session scheduled
for April 23, 2017, 10:00 am at the range
for anyone that might have missed the pre-
vious sessions.

We start each year with an evening to cele-
brate the successes of the past year and to
thank the volunteers that helped to make it
all possible. Highlights of the awards night
held on April 1 are included in this news-
letter and thank you to everyone that
helped to make the evening such a success.

On April 8 there was a work party to get
the archery targets out and ready for a new
season. There is a trap shoot and an ar-
chery shoot scheduled for May 13" and
14™. Weekly trap shooting starts May 17"
and the spring black powder shoot is
scheduled for May 27" and 28™. There is
aiﬁo a handgun shoot scheduled for June
4=,



General Membership meetings are scheduled April 27" and again May 25" 7:30 pm at
the Log Cabin in Sherwood Park 50 Spruce Avenue. The main topics will be focussed on
the upcoming fishing season. Mark your calendars and make a point of attending if you
can.

Last but not least everyone is invited to help out with our spring cleanup work party on
June 10"

So at the club level we are off and running for 2017 thanks to the efforts of the many vol-
unteers that make it happen on an everyday basis.

A number of club delegates attended the Alberta Fish and Game Annual Conference in
February. At the provincial level there is concern about “whirling” disease in our fish
stocks and the large number of lakes that remain catch and release only. On the hunting
side chronic wasting disease continues to advance further westward and there is a great
deal of discussion on management strategies for big horn sheep, caribou, cougar and griz-
zly bear. There was genuine frustration on the type or complete lack of consultation with
the AFGA and other stakeholders on some of these issues but it appeared that the situa-
tion has started to improve. Time will tell.

The geese are back and it appears that we will have very dry conditions this spring. Be
careful when you are outdoors with any source of ignition from cigarettes to chain saws
and ATV’s because the fire hazard will be high until things begin to green up. Stay safe.

Hopefully | will see you at the range or at one of our meetings. Until then, take care and
take every opportunity to get out and enjoy the outdoors.

Doug Burton

Want to know about club events?

Range closures?

SPEGA meetings?
What's new?

SPFGA

Check our Facebook or follow us on Twitter. and
be in the know. @WSPFGA
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2017 MEMBERSHIP REPORT

Processing of renewal and new memberships for 2017 is complete.
For the remainder of 2017 only Regular, Family Regular and Youth
memberships are available. The last range Orientation session was
held on April 23rd. Shooting hours are posted on the Events Calendar
and at the entrance gate. Application forms can be downloaded from
SPFGA’s Web site. To date, the 2017 total membership is 5,286.
Renewal Notices will be mailed in mid-September to the last known mailing address.
Deanna Loewen, Membership Chair

SPFGA Volunteer Roster H

Are you interested in helping at SPFGA events and meeting other members? If you are

please send your name , address and phone number by email to

for posting on the SPFGA Volunteer Roster. This information will allow Executive members to

contact you regarding your availability to participate in SPFGA events like those listed below.

. Display set ups describing the benefits of SPFGA membership at our range facilities and
conservation programs at the :

Edmonton Boat and Sportsman Show (late March) and at
Cabela’s North and South stores (in April and October).
Volunteers man the set ups for 2-3 hours in morning and afternoon shifts .

. Casinos in Camrose (SGFGA) and Edmonton (AFGA). Day and evening shifts as cashiers
and bankers (usually occur in spring, summer and fall).

. Annual work party at the Range property (June 10 2017) to clean up the ranges, clear
hiking trails of deadfall trees, cutting of firewood for club house and campground,
painting of benches and more. Lunch and dinner are provided.

. Work parties for the Archery range (spring and fall)

. Attendance at Zone 5 meetings and at AFGA annual meeting. Travel expenses to these
events are covered by SPFGA ( February and April)




2017 General Meetings:

Getting The Most From Your Club Membership

General meetings are scheduled for April 27th and May 25th, 7:30 pm at the “Old Log Cab-
in”, 50 Spruce Avenue in Sherwood Park.

Come and enjoy an interesting evening with other like minded people. Meetings usually oc-
cur on the last Thursday of the month and are announced by email to members. The
meetings are an opportunity to meet other SPFGA members and to voice any concerns you
may have. Bring a friend and enjoy informative speakers on a variety of topics of interest to
fish and gamers. Children are invited as well. They are the future of our club and it is never
too early to get them involved.

The Speaker for the April 27th meeting is Mark Ball a biologist with the Provincial Fish and
Wildlife Department . Dr. Ball assists the Provincial Disease Specialist for occurrence of
wildlife diseases in the province. He is also involved with the study and monitoring of CWD
in the province and is the lead person for the bison disease surveillance program.

The speaker for May 25 is Ray Makowecki a fish biologist who worked for the Provincial
Fish and Wildlife Department for 30 years. Ray also is a past President and life Member of
the Alberta Fish and Game Association. On retirement from government service Ray be-
came a consultant (EnviroMak Inc.) and is a strong advocate for improving fish management
practices in the province and increasing opportunities for recreational fishing.




2016 AWARDS NIGHT BANQUET

; The 2016 Awards night Banquet was held at the German
¢ Canadian Cultural Centre to recognize and celebrate the success

i of SPFGA members for hunting and fishing in 2016. The meals
and service provided by the German Canadian Cultural Centre

and 9 youths.

— ’ ‘ Prior to dinner and afterwards
members had the opportunity to view and make their bids for _
silent auction items generously donated by trophy sponsors, busi- k !
nesses in Sherwood Park and Edmonton, the Mayor and Council- §
lors' of Strathcona County, Annie McKitrick Alberta MLA and
SPFGA members.

Trophy winners and trophy scores
are listed on the following page. Gord Nuttal was the Master
Hunter for big game this year with winning trophies for black
bear and largest big game taken by archery. Winners in the
Scenic and Wildlife photo contest were respectively Gord
Nuttal and Maridon Kense. Draw winners for the 30 06 rifle
and compound bow were Luc Preteau and Jarett Crosley.
Larrie Bach was the lucky winner for a 2018 SPFGA member-
ship. Andy Boyd’s whitetail trophy taken by black powder was
a winner in the provincial AFGA competition.

Gord Nuttal and Lyall Kortzman

The Charlie Robert’s award for outstanding service to SPFGA was given to Elaine Xenos. Life
memberships were awarded to Tassi Xenos , Vern Mclntosh and Pat Harris for their long ser-
vice and support for the Sherwood Park Fish and Game Association. Certificate of Merit
Awards were given to Percy Howlett, Laurie Keeler, Al Keeler, Jamie Coyne and Keith Lacey
for their hours of time and support for the Sherwood Park Fish and Game Association.

Tassi Xenos Receives Life Membership from Doug Burton Certificate of Merit Award Winners
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Duck Tunnel Nesting Structures

Gaetan Richard our Special Projects man on the Executive was recently at the range prop-
erty checking and repairing duck nesting structures on ponds. The “nesting tunnels”
shown below give mallard hens a safe place to lay their eggs in the spring, away from pred-
ators. Research shows that on average, a hen mallard will have a successful nest about 80%
of the time in nesting tunnels. To ensure mallard hens will want to use your Hen House eve-
ry year, a small amount of maintenance will be required. Check your Hen House in late win-
ter, while the ice is still thick enough to walk on. Stuff new flax straw* into the canopy if it is
sparse (a piece of lathe works well for this). Add nesting material so it covers the entire
bottom half of the tunnel. You want to use a soft material such as brome hay and make sure
you don’t block the tunnel entrance.

Before Maintenance After Maintenance

Installation of Nesting Tunnels is best done in the winter or early spring when Ice is still safe
to walk on. Detailed information on constructing and maintaining Nesting Tunnels can be
found on the internet at: https://www.rivercare.org/local/upload/file/Waterfowl-Nesting
-Structure-Instructions.pdf
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Edwmonton House Brigade
Seventh Annual Skills of the Fur Traole Challenge
May 27 and May 28 2017
Sponsored by Sherwood Park Fish and Game §

1. Muzzle loading Rifle [patched round ball open sights only]

2. Muzzle loading Trade Gun [patched round ball, smoothbore flint
lock, no rear sight]

3. Junior muzzle loading rifle [16 years and younger, patched round
ball open sights].

4. Muzzle loading Pistol or cap and ball revolver.

5. Knife and Tomahawk

6. Primitive Bow

7. Reenactment of an 1805 Canadian fur trade camp.

Prizes & Awards

Prizes will be given for 1%, 2nd and 3¢ place finishes for events 1 to 5.
A prize for the best 1805 Canadian fur trade camp and Primitive Bow.
Random draw cash prizes from $20 to $100.

Entry Fee

Entry fees will be $35.00 Adult and $20.00 Junior (16 years or younger)
Blanket prizes will not be required.

Non-registered shooters will not be permitted to shoot during the event.

Fire prevention / 5 second patch lube test

A small propane torch ( the type used to solder copper pipe) is needed
for this test. Lube a patch & hold it at the tip of the flame for 5 sec-
onds. If the patch does not start to smolder , this patch / lube combo
can be used on trail walk. Check your patch / lube before coming to
our shoot. We will be testing.
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Edmonton House Brigade ........ continued

Liability Insurance
All shooters are welcome to this shoot.
All shooters ( including Juniors ) must have their own liability insurance.

Starting in 2017, all competitors must be a member of one of the following associa-
tions: Alberta Fish & Game Association or affiliated clubs.

National Firearms Association or affiliated clubs.
These associations have liability insurance for their members.

Membership cards must be presented and will be checked. Someone will be ap-
pointed as an "insurance cop".

Coming to the shoot without a muzzle loading firearm or proof of insurance
(membership) will result in the same outcome. You will not be shooting.

Other Information

- Primitive camping will be located behind the clubhouse. Vehicles must be
moved outside of camping area once setup is completed.

- 'rl]‘in Tee-Pee camping will be located on the shot gun range & in front of the club
ouse.

- Campsite will be open from noon May 25, till 9 am on May 29.
Traders welcome.

- Saturday evening supper with all the fixings will be provided for all registered
shooters & paid non shooters. Please bring your own plates, cutlery and mug
wipers. (napkins for those more sophisticated folk)

- Supper for non-registered shooters will be available at a cost of  $10.00 each.
- Bring your own water.

- Pets welcome, all dogs must be on leashes at all times.

- Ladies interested in sewing are invited to sew at the clubhouse.

Please RSVP by May 15 2017, to help us confirm how much food will be needed.
Contact: Elaine Xenos via email at

Locations/Directions The shoot will be held on the Sherwood Park Fish and Game
Range. For direction check the Sherwood Park Fish & Game Website.

Directions to Range: Highway 14 east to RngRd 204
(Hastings Lake Turnoff). South 9.7km to TwnShp Road 502,
east 3.2km to RngRd 203, north 1.6km to gate.

Highway 14

—_— N ———} Toficld

Rng Rd 204
—

—

Rng Rd 203

—
Twn Shp Rd 502
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| ARCHERY REPORT |

It is now officially spring and the snow at the archery
range has disappeared. We had 21 members and their
kids to brave the weather and come to our spring work
party. They made short work of changing out the
tentest on half of the target butts, installing wind barri-
ers across the back of the shooting building and putting
out the 3D targets. Some really got into putting out the
3D targets and could not wait to have the Gator take
them out to the shooting lane. It took a team effort to
install the wind break across the back of the shooting building .

Half of the target butts had the material changed out.

For those hardy souls that used the target butts during the winter and lost arrows, we have a
number of them in our lost arrow bucket. For those that lost arrows on the 3D course last
year, yours may be in the bucket too. Check it out.

Our spring 3D shoot will be held on May 14th. Registration will from 8:00 to 9:00 and
shooting start about 9:30. Please check the SPFGA website or posters at the range for further
details. We will have some new targets for you to test your skills on.

The 2017 bear season has started and for those archery hunters remember it never hurts to
practice. It may save you from missing that monster you are able to get close to.

............... continued next page
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Archery Report.......continued

Please remember there are to be No broad heads used on the target butts or the 3D targets
at any time but you are more than welcome to bring out your own broad head target. You
may also use the sand pit with the old 3D target or the tar paper to sight in.

Hope you all enjoy using the archery range and 3D course this year. If you rub Ivory bar soap
on the first 6” of your arrows, it will make them easier to remove from the target butts and
the 3D targets. Use only Ivory as the others have chemicals which could damage your bow
and cables. We will be making changes to the 3D course periodically to give some variety
and test your skills. If you have any comments or suggestions about the archery facilities,
please contact me as | would like to hear from you.

May your arrows fly straighter this year, be safe and enjoy the outdoors.

Al Keeler

LES BERRY SHOOT—MAY 13 2017

For new members the Les Barry Shoot is a memorial to remember a
long time member of the SPFGA Executive. Les was a man of devotion
and dedication, evidenced in his lifetime membership with the Sher-
wood Park Fish & Game Association. Les was the chair person for the
. shotgun range and trap shooting. Les worked hard and long to make
‘and maintain the shotgun range as a success for members. Les passed
away July 22, 2012 and is sorely missed by all those who knew him.

Weekly Trap Shooting Starts May 17, 2017.
Weekly Shooting times are:
e Wednesdays 6 PM—8 PM
e Sundays 12PM—3 PM

e Cost for Les Berry Shoot and Weekly shooting ....S5 per round for cost of clays
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SPFGA CALENDAR OF EVENTS (2017)

CHECK SPFGA WEB PAGE CALENDAR FOR MORE DETAILED INFORMATION

DATE TIME LOCATION EVENT
APRIL 18 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMP TACICAL
APRIL 19 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMP TACICAL
APRIL 19 2017 | 4:30 PM- - 7:30 PM 50 M HANDGUN RANGE COWBOY ACTION
APRIL 21 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE 175 SCOUTS
APRIL 22 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE 175 SCOUTS
APRIL 23 2017 ALL DA7 CLUBHOUSE 175 SCOUTS
APRIL 26 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
APRIL 26 2017 | 4:30 PM —7:30 PM 50 M HANDGUN RANGE COWBOY ACTION
APRIL 27 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
APRIL 27 2017 | 7:30 PM- - 10:00 PM OLD LOG CABIN 50 SPRUCE AVE GENERAL MEETING
May 12017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TACTICAL
May 2 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TACTICAL
May 3 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TACTICAL
MAY 5 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
MAY 6 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE KILKENNY SCOUTS
MAY 7 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE KILKENNY SCOUTS
MAY 9 2017 07:00—10:00 PM CHAMBER OF COMMERCE ORDZE ROAD EXECUTIVE MEETING
MAY 9 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 10 2017 | 4:30 PM- - 7:30 PM 50 M HANDGUN RANGE COWBOY ACTION
MAY 12 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 13 2017 1PM—5PM CLUBHOUSE EXECUTIVE BARBEQUE
MAY 13 2017 12M—3 PM SHOTGUN RANGE LES BERRY SHOOT
MAY 14 2017 | 9 AM START TIME ARCHERY RANGE 3D ARCHERY SHOOT
May 16 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 16 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS CARBINE
MAY 17 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS CARBINE
MAY 18 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
MAY 23 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 24 2017 | 4:30 PM- - 7:30 PM 50 M HANDGUN RANGE COWBOY ACTION
MAY 24 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 25 2017 9AM—4 PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
MAY 27 2017 | 7:30 PM--10 PM OLD LOG CABIN 50 SPRUCE AVE GENERAL MEETING
MAY 272017 ALLDAY CLUBHOUSE—BLACK POWDER TRAIL BLACK POWDER EVENT
MAY 282017 ALL DAY SHOOTGUN—BLACK POWDER TRAIL BLACK POWDER EVENT
MAY312017 | 4:30 PM--7:30 PM 50 M HANDGUN RANGE COWBOY ACTION
JUNE 22017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE AND SURROUNDING AREA SHERWOOD PARK GUIDES
JUNE 3 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE AND SURROUNDING AREA SHERWOOD PARK GUIDES
JUNE 4 2017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE AND SURROUNDING AREA SHERWOOD PARK GUIDES
JUNE 42017 HANDGUN RANGE HANDGUN SHOOT
JUNE 6 2017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMPTACTICAL
JUNE 72017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPSTACTICAL
JUNE 82017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOWRANGE EPSTRANNG
JUNEQ 92017 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE WORKPARTY PREP
JUNE 10 2017 9AM -5PM CLUBHOUSE AND RANGES WORKPARTY
JUNE 13 2017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPSTRANNG
JUNE 14 2017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPSTRANNG
JUNE 16 2017 ALLDAY CLUBHOUSE 201SCOUTS
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SPFGA CALENDAR OF EVENTS (2017)..conTinueD
DATE TIME LOCATION EVENT
JUNE 16 2017 ALL DAY CLUB HOUSE 201 SCOUTS
JUNE 17 2017 ALL DAY CLUB HOUSE 2-1 SCOUTS
JUNE 18 2018 ALL DAY CLUBHOUSE 201 SCOUTS
JUNE 21 2017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JUNE 22 2017 9AM—4PM OVERFLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
JUNE 28 2017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JULY 4 2017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
JULY 5 2017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE EPS TACTICAL
JULY5 2017 4:30 PM—7:30PM 50 MHAND GUN RANGE COW BOY ACTION
JULY 112017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JULY 122017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JULY 12 2017 4:30 PM—7:30PM 50 MHAND GUN RANGE COW BOY ACTION
JULY 13 2017 9AM—4PM OVERLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JULY 19 2017 4:30 PM—7:30 PM 50 MHAND GUN RANGE COW BOY ACTION
JULY 20 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE RCMPTACTICAL;
JULY 262017 4:30 PM—7:30 PM 50 MHAND GUN RANGE COW BOY ACTION
JULY 26 2017 4:30 PM—7:30 PM 50 MHAND GUN RANGE COW BOY ACTION
JULY 27 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
JULY 282017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRANING
AUG1 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGEI RCMP TACTICAL
AUG2 2017 9AM—4 PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPSTACTICAL
AUG1 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
AUG1 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
AUGS8 2017 OVER FLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
AUG 12017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
AUG22017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPSTACTICAL
AUG3 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
AUG4 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE EPS TRAINING
AUGS8 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
AUG24 2017 9AM—4PM OVER FLOW RANGE RCMP TACTICAL
Return undeliverable CDN addresses to: Sherwood Park Fish and Game Associa-
tion PO Box 3098 Sherwood Park AB T8H 2T1
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